
Town of Chatham, 2019 
December 5, 2019 
Attendance: Jason Eastman, Micah Voter, Tricia Pitman and Bill Briggs 
 
Meeting called to order. 
Minutes for Novemberwere accepted as written. 
Vouchers were signed. 
December 16th the generator will be installed. Jason Eastman will contact JA 
Corey Electric to see if someone needs to be here. 
North Country Council sent sample warrants for the Selectmen to put in the town 
report but the warrant articles did not apply to the Town of Chatham. 
The Selectmen received a list of people that were reappointed as Fire Warden 
Deputies. 
The Selectmen received a copy of Carroll County’s budget. 
The North Conway Water Precinct sent the Selectmen a contract to sign agree 
that septic waste could be sent to the North Conway Water Precinct Wastewater 
Treatment Facility. This would be a formality and not necessary to have in place 
for septic waste to be treated at the facility so the Selectmen declined to sign the 
agreement at this time. 
The Dept. of Environmental Services sent two letters regarding applications for a 
project that the Saco Ranger District USDA Forest Service is doing. 
A current use application was received and approved for property owned by 
James Coogan and Rebecca Knowles to be placed in current use. 
Rod Wood advised the Selectmen that .5 acres of land will need to be removed 
from current use owned by Justin Fisher. 
The Selectmen received a letter from the State of New Hampshire office of 
Professional Licensure and Certification. The letter was addressed to the Code 
Enforcement Officer and was concerning installation of manufactured homes. 
The Selectmen must set up a meeting between themselves, Tom Henriksen and 
Rod Wood to possibly come to an agreement about the appeal that was filed by 
Mr. Henriksen. The Selectmen indicated that meeting after 4:00 would be 
preferable. 
The Selectmen will meet on Tuesday, January 21 at 4:00 to discuss the budget. 
This will be a workshop meeting. 
Jason Eastman will contact David Emery about gaining access to the basement 
through the town office. 



Jason Eastman will contact Suburban Propane to attach the generator with the 
propane tanks. 
The Selectmen will begin to work on a building use policy. 
The Selectmen would like to have all of the boxes of documents moved to the 
basement as soon as possible so that it is not in the town hall on election day in 
February. 
The Selectmen appointed Burt Weiss to represent the town of Chatham on the 
Carroll County Broad Band Committee.  
 
 
A motion to adjourn was made and seconded. 
 
Meeting Adjourned. 
Respectfully Submitted, 
Patricia Pitman 
 
 


